
Parish Council Meetings –

Annual Parish Assembly and Land

Lettings

The next Parish Council meeting will

be held on Thursday, 12h March in

the Annexe of Coverdale Memorial

Hall, Carlton, preceded by the Parish

Land Lettings and Annual Parish

Assembly which will commence at

7.30pm. All are welcome to attend.

www.parish-council.co.uk/carltontown

If you would like to include an item in the June Village Newsletter, please contact Marina Briggs, the Parish Clerk, as above.

Best wishes for a Happy Easter from all the Councillors!

Parish Council Website

If you would like a village event displayed on the parish website or

newsletter, please contact the Parish Clerk. Please remember that

you can refer to the website for Parish Council minutes, meeting

agendas, information papers, newsletters and general village

information.

Parish Council:

Howard Thomas, Chairman

Littleside ( 640689)

Peter Dinsdale, Vice Chairman

Town Foot ( 640480)

Raymond Brown 

Park View ( 640409)

Margaret Simpson 

Gilders Green ( 640200)

Dawn Suttill  

Haydn Carr ( 640276)

Marina Briggs, Parish Clerk

Quaker’s Garth ( 640058)

Email: carltontownpc@yahoo.com

Members of the Water Committee:

John Herbert, Abbots Thorn ( 640620)

Howard Thomas, Littleside  ( 640689)

Peter Hill, Haydn Carr ( 640276)

Jenny Walker, Converted Garage ( 640676)

Barry Syson, Granary Flat 

The committee is always looking for new 

volunteers.  If you think you can help, 

please contact the Clerk.

Memorial Hall Bookings

Bookings for the Memorial Hall and Annexe

can be made through Rachel Smith from

Melmerby on 640275 or email

rachel.philip.smith@gmail.com

The new annexe is ideal for small parties and

meetings and can be hired for £6/hr. The main

hall can be hired for larger events at £8/hr or

both rooms at £14/hr.

Coverdale Memorial Hall Regular Events

New members are welcome to come and try:

Table Tennis on Monday evenings at 7pm.  For more details 

contact John Herbert 01969 640620.

Carpet Bowls on Tuesday Evenings at 7.30pm. 

Contact Nigel Briggs on 01969 640058

Arts & Crafts on Wednesday Mornings. Contact Lyn Bayley on 

01969 640206

Yoga with Kathy Chilton on Wednesdays 1.30-3pm. 

Contact Kathy on 01969 

6234707

EVENTS IN COVERDALE

Mother’s Day Family Service – Sunday 22nd March 2020 at 11am, 

St Botolph’s Church, Horsehouse.  Come for a special family 

service featuring live performances of music and poetry from the 

Children of Coverdale.

Coverdale Fun Day – Sunday 19th July 2020.  More details in the 

next newsletter

Carol Singing Fundraising

Many thanks to all who gave 

money to the carol singers this 

year.  A fantastic total of £360 was 

raised which was donated Bright 

Red Blood Cancer Charity.

Thank You!

The December community Christmas party raised £55 from 

donations which was sent to the Yorkshire air ambulance. Thank 

you to all who came, donated and had a very happy evening.

Reporting of Pot Holes, Flooding and Blocked Drains

The recent weather has really taken its toll on the Coverdale

roads.  Please don’t assume that someone else has reported any 

problems that you come across as the more reports NYCC get, the 

clearer picture they can get about the state of our roads. The reporting 

system for potholes, flooding, blocked drains etc is sent directly to the 

team which deals with the problem.  They will send someone out 

within five days to assess the problem and work out a plan of action to 

remedy it if appropriate.  NYCC have a huge network of roads to 

maintain and whilst they do patrol the network, they also rely on 

residents reporting problems.  It’s easy to do by accessing the 

following website:

https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/potholes-and-road-condition-

issues

mailto:rachel.philip.smith@gmail.com

